STATEMENT OF POLICY

Appointment of Teaching Assistants

Covered by the CUPE Local 3902 Unit 1 Collective Agreement

 Department:_______Political Science______________________

 Date:_____November 15 , 2016_____________________________

 I.  APPOINTMENTS

A. Posting of Vacancies

1. Where are the notices located?
· Electronic posting to our graduate students via the student listserv.
· Centralized job posting board

· Departmental website

· Bulletin board
 2.  When are the notices posted?

Fall/Winter postings - by June 30th Summer by March 15th.  We also post a number of emergency postings for each round as needed. 
 3. Are other means of notifying potential applicants used?

We copy CUPE3902, Unit 1, on invitations to apply and in some cases where there are requirements specific to law or statistics we may send our invitation to graduate students in other departments.
 4. Are vacancies posted in other departments?  If so, which

departments?

We don’t post to other departments as a rule but, as per #3 we have occasionally posted to the faculty of law, statistics, sociology, anthropology if we are unable to hire from our local pool
 B.  Application Procedures

 1.  Where are the application forms located, if they are used?

Students apply to postings via our online application system which we use to manage our TA application records.
 2.  What is the procedure to be followed by the applicant in order to be considered?

Applicants must submit an online application.
C.  Selection

1. By whom is the decision to employ teaching assistants made?

We hold an annual Tri-Campus meeting in May to determine subsequent appointments and to discuss issues involved in the main Fall/\Winter postings.  We have a primary TA coordinator on the St. George campus.  We also have a TA coordinator on both UTSC and UTM campuses to coordinate satellite campus hirings.  All three of the coordinators consult with each other throughout the year.
2. Article 16:03 of the Collective Agreement outlines the hiring criteria used when filling positions.  How does your department put these criteria into practice? 

Decisions are made by the Teaching Assistant Coordinator, who is the Designated Authority for the Political Science Department. Article 16:03 of the CUPE 3902, Unit 1 Collective Agreement outlines the hiring criteria used when filling positions,  The TA coordinator takes input from instructors into account, but makes a decision on the basis of all criteria spelled out in the collective agreement (academic qualifications, demonstrable suitability for the position, the University’s need to support excellent students in pursuing graduate studies with the Department of Political Science, financial need, the need to acquire experience, previous experience, teaching ability  and (for continuing students) previous satisfactory employment under the provisions of the collective agreement).   
3. When are applicants advised of the outcome of their applications?

FALL/WINTER TERM:

For the regular academic year, applicants to the regular round are normally advised of the outcome of their application within 20 business days of the application deadline (and no later than August 7th) .  Once most of the hiring has been made (i.e. on-line offers have been accepted) the Graduate Office will send an email to all applicants indicating that regular hiring has been completed. There may be some emergency postings to reflect later adjustments in enrollment, resignations, or for other unforeseen reasons. 
SUMMER TERM:

For the summer term, applicants to the regular round are normally advised of  of a an application outcome within  20 business days of the application deadline (and no later than April 22nd). Once most of the hiring has been made (i.e. on-line offers have been accepted) the Graduate Office will send an email to all applicants indicating that regular hiring has been completed.  
D. Graduate Student Funding Policy - applies to students in the "funded cohort" only

 1. In your department, how do TA appointments fit within the University's Graduate Student Funding Policy?

Our PhD students are currently guaranteed a minimum of $16,500 plus tuition annually from year 1 through year 5.  As of this academic year, the TA component of the package is the value of 190 hours of a TA contract for 2016-17.
 2. In your department, how many hours of bargaining unit work count towards the funding guarantee in each year of study?  Does the number of hours vary with the year in program?

We include the maximum number of allowable hours.  For this academic year it is 190 hours.  The hourly rate for each year in program is calculated using the no-offset rule.
II.  RE-APPOINTMENTS

A. Does the department provide appointments beyond the number guaranteed in the collective agreement?
Through our competitive rounds we offer students the opportunity to apply for jobs beyond the number guaranteed.  In most cases we do limit the number of hours worked by PhD students in year 1 and 2 to the maximum number of allowable hours (in 2016-17 this is 190).
B. Subsequent appointments are guaranteed to certain employees under the collective Agreement; how are subsequent appointments assigned?

We invite students with subsequent appointments to indicate interest in taking up a subsequent appointment annually by April 30th.  Applicants are given the opportunity to indicate preferences (campus, course and term).  The tri-campus committee meet in May to finalize subsequent appointments.  The committee takes into consideration, as much as possible, preferences indicated by students though there are no guarantees at during the subsequent appointment round.
C. Are there any other conditions governing re-appointments?
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